
2018 Annual Report There is a copy printed for each member/family, please be sure to pick up your 
copy with your name on the label. 

The Senior Ministry Book Club welcomes all, visitors and regular attendees alike. Our next meeting will 
be on Tuesday, February 26, in the church Parlor from 10-11:30am, to discuss Calling Me Home by Julie 
Kibler. The book and an eAudio book is available at the Wake County Public Library.  Hope to see you 
there! If you have questions, feel free to contact Kathryn Edwards or Carol Williamson.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

24 
9:00 am Crossing 
Worship 
10:00 am Coffee & 
Conversation 
10:10 am Sunday School 
11:00 am Traditional 
Worship 
1:30 pm Restoration 
Ministry  
4:00 pm Stephen 
Ministry 
5:00 pm Handbells 
6:30 pm Financial Peace 
University 

25 
10:00 am Bible 
Study 
6:30 pm Adult 
Bible Study 

26 
10:00 am Senior 
Book Club 
10:00 am Puzzle 
get together 
6:30am Men’s 
Pub Ministry 
6:30 pm 
Women’s 
Fellowship 
 

27 
9:30 am 
Quilting Group 
10:00 am Staff 
6:30 pm Adult 
Bible Study 
6:30  pm Youth 
Groups  
7:30 pm Voices 
of Praise 
6:45 pm Joyful 
Noise Kids 
Choir 
 

28 
6:30 pm Crossing 
Rehearsal 
 
 

1 
10:00 am Al 
Anon 
7:00 pm AA 
 
 

 

2 
7:00 pm AA  
 

              Prayers for: 

• Rachel Bradbury, friend of HB & Carol Williamson, for 
healing 

• Kelly Barger 
• Rudy Sellitsch, Kenny Beck’s brother-in-law, for healing 
• Allen Smith, Barbara Church's brother, for healing 
• Gloria Ubertini, Ron & Lori Ubertini’s aunt, for healing 
• Jim & Betty Deal 
• Jackson, grandson of Joe & Kathryn Edwards, for healing 
• Helen Donahue, Nichole Smith’s grandmother, for comfort 

and healing 
• Margaret Ann Feilke for healing 
• Don Carpenter, for healing 
• Kenny Beck, for healing 
• Cindi Lee, friend of Louise Bouknight, Barbara Sullivan & 

Carol Rogers for healing 
• Evelyn Ridenhour, mother of Crystal Ridenhour, for healing 
• Ellen Cobb, Dianne Rimmer’s mother, for healing 
• Jim Harris for healing and comfort 
• Bryan Glass, Mark & Sandy’s son,  for healing 
• Martha Latta for peace and comfort 
• Fabiola and Maria Gama, Catalina Fagan’s sisters for                                                    
         healing 
• Marion Iverson for healing 
• Karen Ciliv, friend of Barbara Sullivan, for peace and healing 
• Bryan Moore, friend of Jim & Kenny Beck, for healing 

• Bob Frey, Kathy Blum’s father, for healing and  Kathy’s 
mother, Nancy Frey, for strength.   

• Judy Denton, friend of Cindy Wolfe, for healing 
• Jocelyn Calixte, mother of a friend of Cindy Wolfe, for 

healing 
• Gene Dube, Vickie Seames’ mother, for healing 
• Don Dube, Vickie Seames’ brother, for healing 
• Hugh Voress, for healing and comfort 
• John Sullivan for healing 
• Earl Fagan, for healing 
• Carson Cutler, great nephew of Chuck & Cindy Wolfe, for 

healing 
• Sharon Pfalzgraf, for healing 
• Jean Barger, for healing and comfort 
• Inge Mokros, for healing 
• Sylvia Ruetz, Deborah Voress sister, for healing 
• Danny Williamson, HB’s brother, for healing following 

surgery.  
• Wife Inge, family and friends of Oli Mokros, at his death 
• Family and friends of Tom Gorman, at his death 
• Debbie Coccarelli, for healing 
• Crystal Ridenhour, for healing 
• Family and friends of Frederick Drews, Kathy Casadonte’s 

father, at his death 
• Robert Wrisley, for healing 
• Jerry, Mary Ellen Wrisley’s sister, for healing 
• Pastor Jim, for healing 

 Worship Attendance for February 17
th— 

Total 146  (9:00—40 11:00—106) 
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Women’s Fellowship Group—will meet for dinner and conversation on Tuesday, February 26th at 6:30 at 
Taza Grill, Sutton Square, 6325 Falls of Neuse Rd.  All women are invited to this enjoyable time of 
fellowship! 

Men’s Pub Ministry—will gather at Mi Cancun, Shops at Falls Village, 6675 Falls of Neuse Rd on Tuesday, 
February 26th at 6:30 for fine food, conversation and fellowship.  All men are welcome and encouraged to 
bring a friend! 
 

Ash Wednesday, March 6th—Worship services will be held at 12 noon & 7:00 pm. Come, pray, praise, and 
worship God as we enter the season of preparation—Lent. 
 

Senior Adult Ministry Team—will meet on Wednesday March 6 at 10:00 am.  Everyone is welcome to 
come and learn about the senior adult ministries happening at St. Philip.  You don’t have to be a senior 
adult to join in! 
 

Mid-week Lenten Dinners—Beginning on Wednesday March 13th at 6:30 pm through April 10, plan on 
gathering together to share a simple meal and worshipful conversations about prayer.  Praying with the 
Lord’s Prayer, how we pray, what we pray, corporate prayer, praying for each other, and more.   

 

The Coffee and Conversation sessions at 10am in Kepley Hall that have been taking place on Sunday 
mornings  have given the ~46 members a special time of studying  the book of Acts and having 
conversation with each other about the scriptures. Facilitated by the Nurturing Relationships small group 
ministry team, participants in small groups studied their way through chapters of Acts....what great 
turnout—what a great time of learning & sharing! 
The Planting Hope and Nurturing Relationships teams look forward to another great turnout today, at 
10:00 in Kepley Hall, as well as a time of celebrating and more conversations about completing the study 
in the near future. Coffee and snacks will be provided. Please plan to join us!  We will break into small 
groups to discuss the week's key lesson which for this Sunday, 2/24 is: Acts 1: 6-11.  

Linkedin at St. Philip!  We are looking for folks that know how to use Linkedin and would be interested in 

helping St. Philip utilize it as a tool for creating new connections to our neighbors—and let our community 

get to know us. Please contact Frank Bouknight for more information bouknightf@yahoo.com or             

919-302-1812. 

Men’s Softball—The Men’s Softball will be starting in April 2019.  We need new recruits. If you are 
interested in participating, please contact Mike Davis at mdavis6364@gmail.com or 321-356-6673.  
We expect to get back to Championship Game and take down Bayleaf! 

Abundance Ministry— Is now be geared towards targeted collections for the residents of Cedar Point. We 
are working closely with Michelle, who leads Refugee Hope Partners to support and enable ministries 
they provide through these collections.   
 Currently, we would LOVE new or gently used sports shoes. Beginning in January there will lime 
 green bins for collections outside of Kepley Hall and Luther Hall as well as in the narthex.  

 Many families still need laptops to continue education, increase technical skills, and search for 
 jobs.  If you have a laptop you are not using in your household, but are not sure how to ‘wipe it’ 
 and reinstall the operating system, our very own Jason Smith is a pro and will be happy to do that 
 for you!  
 

Serving Opportunities: We currently have several ways that you are invited to fill a need and serve God 
and each other here at St. Philip:    
  Greeters—Volunteers are needed to greet worshippers at the 11:00 service.  Just a friendly smile and 

handshake is all that's required.  If you think you could join this important ministry, please contact 
Jane in the church office 919-846-2992 or admin@st-philip.org. 

 

 Ushers—This group of volunteers assist worshippers and the pastor before, during, and after the 11:00 
service. If you would be interested in serving in this way or would like more information, please 
contact John Sullivan at 919-848-4765. 

mailto:mdavis6364@gmail.com

